Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

November 21, 2016
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Bret Garrett




Brandon Darrow



Kristi Burnett  
Brian Lennon




Doug Hall

Members Absent:  Lewis Russell 
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson and Jaime Fox.  Also present: John Wilbur, Clark May, Laurie Meadows, Kaitlin Hammack, Sarah Wilbur, Stacie Wilbur, Ava Wilbur, Alice Wilbur, Lola Moorman and Sonia Earp.         
At approximately 6:04 p.m. the meeting was called to order by Eric Mabe. 
Public Forum:  None
Board minutes:

A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Brian Lennon to approve the minutes of the October 17, 2016 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Payment of bills:

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Brian Lennon to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Audit Report:

Kris Arnold presented to audit results to the Board.  A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Brandon Darrow to accept the audit.  The motion carried unanimously.
Canvass the election results from November 8, 2016:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall to accept the election results after the canvass.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Certification of election to new members:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Bret Garrett to certify the election of the new Board members.  The motion carried unanimously.

Statement of new officer:

Doug Hall, Eric Mabe, John Wilbur and Clark May did their statement of officers.

Oath of office:

Doug Hall, Eric Mabe, John Wilbur and Clark May took their oaths of office which were then notarized.

Election of Board Officers:

Nominations and election of officers was completed.  A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by John Wilbur to accept the following officers:  Brandon Darrow, President; Eric Mabe, vice president; and Brian Lennon, secretary.  The motion carried unanimously.

President Darrow then took over the meeting.

Mr. Johnson presented the school FIRST report.  The district received a superior rating with a 100 out of a 100.  A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Eric Mabe acknowledging the report results.  It carried unanimously. 

Update on elementary addition: 

Mr. Johnson advised that progress on the elementary was going slow as they were waiting for the painting to get done.  
Superintendents Report:
Mr. Johnson reported that a statement of Impact had been received from a charter school in Tyler announcing and increase in their enrollment limits.  
Principals Report:
Mrs. Fox reported enrollment of 317 and upcoming events.
Board Concerns:

None
At 7:55 p.m. a motion was made by Eric Mabe and seconded by Bret Garrett to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
